Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 19th March, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Julian Bentley, John Bannister, Terry Scott, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, Neil Bain, David Easley, Susan Young, Thomas Nader, Andrew Househam, Peter Briggs (later), Peter Elderton.

Apologies were received from: David Miller, Peter Osborne.

Matters arising  from the minutes of February, 2012.

Pedals Display: WEGO have offered free storage of display equipment. Chris G. has contacted Chris Beattie to arrange transport from his house. First stall required on 28th April.

Pedals Poster: Suggestion to use the “Problem, solution” poster until a group has met and agreed a new poster, or new posters. Peter E. agreed to be a member of this group. Susan to approach University through Ucycle to see if we can recruit students with appropriate skills.

Mile End Road/ Colwick Loop Road Junction: Exact circumstances of the accident are not known. There may be some problems with the layout of the junction, which will be worth looking at once more information is available. *see below

Colwick Park to Netherfield: Hugh reported on a recent joint site meeting of the City and County Local Access Forums. It is proposed to build a new bridge across the old River course to the east end of Colwick Park, where there are currently stepping stones. It will probably help to highlight the lack of continuous path along the riverside, which has now been dropped by the Environment Agency. 

Tram: There will be a site meeting on Thursday 29 March to look at the issues of cycle facilities along the tram line in the area between Chilwell High Road and Middle Street, Beeston, especially with regard to a back street parallel route avoiding this narrow stretch of road.

Hugh has now found that the tram stops will not necessarily be designed to allow cyclists to pass behind the stops and that island design stops will only be used in a few cases where space permits. There will be a final NET extension drop-in session for public comment on Thursday at Emmanuel School, West Bridgford and covering the tram route in the Wilford and Compton Acres area, including the tram side path that Pedals is very keen to get developed as a shared path rather than just public footpath.
It is very unlikely to get permission for cycles on trams. A precedent may occur in the near future in Edinburgh, but Nottingham trams have less space.

*Post-meeting note: I visited the site on 25th March and met a local cyclist who explained that the boy had crossed over from the central reservation to the north side of Colwick Loop Road when the pedestrian light was red; a lorry was waiting in the right-hand lane (probably turning) and the boy cycled across in front of the stationary lorry but was hit by a car (hidden by the lorry) travelling in the left lane. After this accident  road markings “Wait for green man” have been put on both sides of the crossing. I found it disturbingly easy to imagine what had happened. There might be other places where such warnings are needed. AW

Finance – We have had a reply from Lloyds TSB, which acknowledges the various issues of the complaint, but are not accepting responsibility. Andrew and Susan have written a reply, not accepting the offer, which the meeting agreed with.  It was also agreed to have a further effort to get those paying to Lloyds to change their payments to our Co-op Account, with the aim that eventually the bank will contact the remainder. 

Forthcoming Meetings: 

April – Andy Gibbons regarding the planned City Charge Card Cycle Hire and Storage scheme.

May – no Speaker

June – David Bagshaw from Notts Police Cycle on theft and enforcement.

July, August – no Speakers

AGM – Room is booked; Andrew to check that Simon Geller is coming to speak; 

Start time of 10.30. Meeting followed by bring and share lunch and bike ride. Susan to organise tea/coffee/biccies/fruit. Arthur to collect 50 samosas from Bombay Sweet Centre. 
Hugh will resend the invitation email using Larry's up to date email list. Andrew has contacted other organisations and will do a press release.

CDG:  This Thursday. Hugh and Peter Briggs to attend.

CycleNation meeting on Sat 21st April in Birmingham. Susan, Arthur, possible attendees.

Pedals Display/ Stalls: 28th April in Sherwood – Arthur co-ordinating; 


Green Festival – June 10th – Andrew asks for support from other Pedals members and note need to arrive early to book a good space; 


West Bridgford Summer Gathering – May 19th Hugh co-ordinating;


Raleigh anniversary event at Jubilee Campus on 16th June; 


Weekend 13th -15th July (Cycle Live including Great Notts Bike Ride); 


possible Victoria Market stall – Andrew suggests getting together with other campaign groups to make it easier to cover for a whole day. 

Each co-ordinator to check if WEGO will be able to organize transport, and check stocks of maps – get more city maps from Keith Morgan.

EMCF: Next meeting to be hosted by Chesterfield, probably in Autumn. 

Cycle Facilities:

Improvements underway on the River Leen path – much wider path and avoids some of the barriers. City council have agreed that barriers should only be used as a last resort, but new barriers have been installed by Derby Co. Council on Erewash/Nutbrook Trail.

Victoria Embankment – Hugh is following up issues including incomplete paths built as part of flood alleviation scheme.

Cycle parking at the station – Hugh to check plans for new facilities at the station, where Keith Morgan is responsible. These include possible 2-tier cycle racks.
Forthcoming Newsletter :

Hugh is putting together, with information on tram; suggestion to include rural ride options and update on Framework bike club.

National developments are occurring due to the Times “Safer Cycling Campaign”. This may be an opportunity to get further support for cycling, perhaps also within the county. 

Multi-purpose bike routes – Andrew is going to talk to Jo from Ucycle to discuss this issue; Andrew would like to set up a survey showing how cyclists use their bikes for more than one purpose at a time; this could be useful in getting information to the City.

This led to a discussion of wider policy issues and a review of:

1. the pinch points and limitations of the radial “commuter corridors”

2. the rationale for the sites at which cyclists are counted.

Cycles on trains – Peter B. has investigated the EU directive and found that the franchising of the rail networks does not meet this. The official consultation has now finished.

AOB:

Heidi Duffy (Notts Police): Request for comments on a safe and shower-proof jacket as part of road safety campaign. It was agreed that this was a welcome idea;  'Think Bike - Give Cyclists Space' or 'Slow down for cyclists' both have support. If only one version is possible it should be “give space”.

Neil raised issue that it would be useful to keep Allan Williams at Framework informed especially relating to events where Framework and Pedals could work together.

Toucan crossing – new design with low-level lights is inconvenient for cyclists. Peter B. explained why the changed has been made, but it is likely that it is causing safety problems for cyclists. This raises the general issue that road safety officers are not involved in discussion with cycle planning and our campaigns. Suggest to invite road safety representatives to meet with Pedals.

Should raise this nationally through CycleNation.

Discussion of time-triggering of signalled crossings; conclusion – it would be useful to measure times at some crossings & plan to get a relevant speaker for a future meeting.

The meeting closed at 10 pm. 

